[bookmark: _GoBack]Chapin Board of Trustees Special Meeting  
Wednesday, November 29, 2017

The Special Meeting was called to order by Village President, Robert Luttrell at 6: 30 p.m.  The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of the United States of America was led by President Robert Luttrell.  Roll Call:  Rex Brockhouse, present.   Mike Newell, present.  Loren Hamilton, present.  Anita Knox, present. Leslie Forsman, present.  Robert Luttrell, Village President, present. Rosanne Hamilton, Village Clerk present.   Cameron Jones, Representative of Benton & Associates, present. 
Action Items:
1) Conduct Public Hearing to discuss State of Illinois Department of Commerce and Economic Opportunity-Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Public Infrastructure Gran Application for the construction of the new aeration system at the Village’s present wastewater treatment facilities.
2) Conclude Public Hearing.

Cameron Jones presented to the Board, and other attendees, the application for the Village of Chapin.  He covered the following requirements for eligibility.
Low to Moderate Income Benefit
Health Threat
Project Description
Project Readiness
Financial Need
He also discussed the project funding.  The total construction costs associated with the project are $553,100. The application requests CDBG funds of $483,600 for construction costs.  Local (Village) funds will provide $40,500 for Bidding and Construction Phase Services and $29,000 for the activity delivery fees.  The total amount of the CDBG funds proposed to be used for activities that will benefit low-to-moderate income persons is $316,951.  The implementation of the project of this project will not cause the displacement of any persons or loss of any housing stock. 

The Village must provide a minimum of two public hearings, each at a different stage of the project.  This hearing counted as hearing number one.  The Notice of Public Hearing for this meeting was published on November 2, 2017, in the Jacksonville Source, some 7 days prior the actual meeting, not counting the day of the publication.    

A list of prioritized community development and housing needs as discussed at this public hearing is as follows:
1) Wastewater system improvements
2)  Sewer Collection system improvements
3) Storm water drainage.

The meeting was opened to the floor for comments.  No comments at that time were entertained.  The Application was signed by Village President, Robert Luttrell and Village Clerk, Rosanne Hamilton

 The meeting was closed at 6:39 p.m.



Special Meeting Minutes Respectfully submitted,



 Village Clerk, Rosanne Hamilton
